
Appendix B – LGF Project Background Information 

 

Name of 
Project 

A28 Sturry Link Road, Kent 
 
Kent County Council 

Local Growth 
Fund (LGF) 
allocation 

£5.9m – Awarded in June 2016 

Description 
of what 
Project 
delivers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Project is for the delivery of the new link road between the 
A291 and A28, to the south west of Sturry, Canterbury. The LGF is 
due to contribute to the cost of constructing a bridge over a railway 
line and the Great Stour River, to enable traffic to avoid the Sturry 
level crossing and the congested road network in the area. The 
sections shown in red in Figure 1 below show the sections of road 
included as part of the scope of the LGF Project.  
 
To connect the Project to the existing highway, the developers will 
be delivering a spine road through the new development site to 
connect the bridge with the A291 to the North East of the residential 
and commercial development. This connection is essential to 
enable traffic to use the new bridge funded as part of the LGF 
Project. The spine road to be funded and delivered by the 
developers is shown in blue in Figure 1. 
 
Figure 1 A28 Sturry Link Road 
 

 
 
The overall objective of the Project is to tackle the existing 
congestion problem which currently exists at the Sturry level 
crossing and at the A28/A291 junction. Queuing traffic affects 
adjacent junctions and can extend 1km in peak periods. The A28 
road currently carries 20,000 vehicles per day, but with 6 trains 
passing per hour, the level crossing is closed for up to 20 



minutes/hour during peak times, causing severe congestion to trips 
along the A28. This level of congestion is a major constraint on 
development to the north east of Canterbury.  

Project 
benefits  

Through tackling this congestion pinch point and increasing the 
capacity of this part of the network, the Project is expected to unlock 
new development sites to the North East of Canterbury, delivering 
4,220 new homes and 1,700 jobs.  
 
The scale of development unlocked by the Project includes 
residential development at the following sites: 
 

• Broad Oak Farm and Sturry – 1106 homes; 

• Hoplands Farm, Hersden – 250 homes;  

• Colliery Site, Hersden – 370 homes;  

• North Hersden – 800 homes; 

• Other sites in the north eastern quadrant of Canterbury 
District 

Project 
Programme 

A28 Sturry Link Road Key Dates 

Tender period Mar – Aug 2022 

Assess and Award Design and Build Contract 
Aug 2022 - Apr 

2023 

North Hersden Planning Decision Sept 2023 

Design Phase 
Apr 2023 – Mar 

2024 

Approval of Design and confirm price 
Mar 2024 – Apr 

2024 

Advance site clearance and Environmental 
Mitigation 

July 2022 – Dec 
2024 

CPO process and Secretary of State decision Apr 2025 

Main Works Commence Apr 2025 

Open A28 Sturry Link Road Dec 2026 
 

Funding 
Package 

 

Project 
constraints  

• Land Acquisition remains a risk and may require a Compulsory 
Purchase Order to support the acquisition. 

 

• Environmental orders have increased the amount of work 
required to mitigate against environmental impacts. 

 



• Delays to various land negotiations have impacted on the 
delivery timeline. 

Link to 
Project 
webpage 

https://www.southeastlep.com/project/a28-sturry-link-road/ 
 

 

https://www.southeastlep.com/project/a28-sturry-link-road/

